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Summary:  

This circular advises FRAs that Public Service Pensions will not be uprated in 
2010. 
 

 
Addressed to:  Please Forward to: 
 
The Clerk to the Fire and Rescue Authority 
 
The Chief Fire Officer 

  
Pension and human resources managers 
 
 
 

 
Enquiries: 
 
Pensions Team Leader: 
Martin Hill                      martin.hill@communities.gsi.gov.uk                03034 442185 
 
Andy Boorman             andy.boorman@communities.gsi.gov.uk         03034 442186 
 
Anthony Mooney          anthony.mooney@communities.gsi.gov.uk     03034 442188 
 
 
Medical Appeals 
Philip Brown                 philip.brown@communities.gsi.gov.uk            03034 442187 

 
 

General  Enquiries:    firepensions@communities.gsi.gov.uk  
                                      
 
 
 

Firefighters' Pension Scheme Website: www.communities.gov.uk/firepensions 

 

 

 1



 2

 

 

1.0 Public Service Pensions Increase 2010 

1.1  Public service pensions will not be uprated from April 2010, i.e. 
benefits will remain at current cash levels. This is in line with the 
uprating of additional pensions (State Earnings Related Pension and 
State Second Pension), as the increase in the Retail Prices Index in the 
12 months to September 2009 was negative (-1.4%). 

 
1.2  As there is no increase this year, there will not be any Pensions 

Increase (Review) Order 2010.  The Public Service Pensions Uprate 
2010 multiplier tables and associated covering note have been 
published on the HM Treasury website: Public Service Pension Uprating 
2010. 
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http://www.hm-treasury.gov.uk/tax_pensions_increases.htm
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